

# **MANCHESTER**

Month April President Megan Thom megthom@gmail.com

Date 04/04/2022 VP Carey Ronspies careyronspies@gmail.com

Time 6:30 pm Treasurer Mary Metschke mebeling@hotmail.com

Location Library Secretary Michelle Kilgallon mkilgallon686@outlook.com

Called by President Megan Thom Communications Kolleen Benjamin kolleenbenjamin@gmail.com

# 3<sup>rd</sup> Grade Team and Mrs. Bang (Art Teacher)

Writing: They have been working on a poetry unit, biography unit, and how tos.

• Unit 6: text evidence, Dramas/plays, a field trip to the Durham

• Science: Water Unit

Math: Data and graphing

- The NSCAS is coming up and it is for grades 3-5.
- The 3<sup>rd</sup> grade team would like to extend their thank yous to everyone for Staff Appreciation Week.
- Mrs. Bang talked about the upcoming Art Show and Auction pieces for May 5<sup>th</sup>.

#### **Current PTO Budget Report**

Treasurer Mary Metschke reviewed the current budget for the 2021-2022 school year.

#### Recruitment for the 2022-2023 PTO

- Sign up to the public will begin April 8<sup>th</sup>.
- Adding Staff Support Committee this year

### **Committee Chair Reports**

- Family Dinner Nights
  - April 12<sup>th</sup> will be Don and Millies.
  - o Scooter Drive Thru (168th and Blondo) May 1st from 8am-2pm.
  - o Thank you Christy!
- Carnival
  - Carnival will most likely be held inside due to the forecasted 20+ mph winds.

o Thank you Michelle M., Kim, Jennifer, and Alicia!

#### Art Show

- o This year's Art Show will be held May 5<sup>th</sup> from 5pm-7pm.
- o It will be in person this year.
- Thank you Rachel and Jessica!

#### Yearbook

- Yearbook ordering was extended to April 15<sup>th</sup>.
- o Thank you Melanie, Tami, and Melissa!

# NSCAS Testing Treats

- Budget has been set for treats.
- o Thank you Kari!
- Manchester Cares/ Womanade Partnership
  - Womanade and Manchester Cares are teaming up for gently used books and clothing donations.
  - Thank you Rachel and Christy!

# **Principal's Report**

Mrs. Addink shared the following:

- There is still a lot of activities and events going on for May: Kindergarten/ 1st grade program, field trips.
- May 10<sup>th</sup> Manchester will be a polling place.
- NSCAS starts on May 19<sup>th</sup>.
- 4<sup>th</sup> and 5<sup>th</sup> grades will have field day May 19<sup>th</sup>. May 20<sup>th</sup> will be fun day for all grades.
- Last day of school will be May 24<sup>th</sup>, as long as we do not have any more snow days.

Looking forward to seeing everyone at next year's first 2022-2023 PTO Meeting!